APCO-NENA Meeting, Friday, November 15, 2002

Meeting called to order 10:24 am, by Sheila Blevins, NENA President

Great turnout!  Great turnout for the meeting mostly due to the postcards that were sent out.  

Motion to accept the minutes as posted on the website.  Motion made by Pat Joy, 2nd by Barb Jaeger

Mary  Dysinger-Franklin with NENA Treasurer’s report:

Previous Balance:           $5,525.48


Checks                      -57.97 (AZ APCO Shared Expenses)

                                              -10.00  (AZ Corp Commission Annual Report)

                                              -53.53 (Brenda Kasun –picnic reimbursement)

Subtotal    

   $-121.50

Deposits


Shared Revenue with APCO
$11,460.00


Picnic/Raffle Proceeds                  283.00
Subtotal           


$11,743.00

Balance:



$17,146.98

Jean with ACPO Treasurer’s report.  (Have digital)

Susan M—she’s on the PBX Committee for National---any questions, please ask.  All information will be gathered during one week.  The forms went out with the latest issue of the APCO Bulletin, please make copies. 

On Telecommunicators Week,,,we would like to have 2 picnics, one up north and one in the valley. We have a committee working on the agenda for Telecommunicator Week. 

NENA—Barb on the NENA Hero’s award. National NENA presented him with an award, we will continue with it throughout the year.  With NENA there is a lot of money, the board is looking to grant some scholarships through ENP.  We know there are eligible people in Arizona. NENA may pay up to 10 people to take the test.  We would have the test proctored in Arizona.  Participate in an item writing session or something to be eligible for the scholarships. No timeline on this yet.  

Professional Development  January 13, 2003.  The benefit of the class, Customer Service and Team Building, it will provide membership to both APCO and NENA. 

Scott Tillman, Interoperability.  Big issue coming up is the DUI task force, we need everyone to work together on interagency. There will be a consultant hired to in early next year (the state will fund this position).  They want to survey the entire state, the top 13 cities, and then general town hall meetings.  Initial first 6 months, do the actual work in the field. 2nd half will be writing the report.  

Barb on the state 911 system….The rumor is the 911 fund is going to be raided.  It’s no longer a rumor.  We just don’t know how much $ yet.  The joint legislature feels that we have money and it’s there to spend.  Looking at 2006 that we will be in a deficit. We are taking a hit on Phase I and II deployment. 

There are several areas of the state that are being deployed for E-911. The Colorado City area is going to being going to E911.  Working towards getting the entire state on 911. Need to work with  the cities of leagues and towns to get the entire state on E911.

Sam Bass—Technical Activity Report for July 19, through November 13, 2002

Applications Processed:

Local Government/Police

08

IMSA Concurrence


04

Utilities Concurrence


01

800 Conventional


01

800 Trunking



01

NSPAC Concurrence


01
Total




51

Man hours spent:

Sam




60

Scott




05

New Frequency Search

20

Data Base Correction


22
Total



           107


I have found 10 entities that have expired FCC licenses.  Letters will be written informing them. There are some entities that have not completed the FCC call sign audit.  It is rumored that the FCC will cancel licenses that have not send the audit to the FCC.  The information can be found on APCO International web page. 

On Sam’s retirement—we have purchased a brick at National APCO that says “RP Sam Bass, AZ Frequency Coordinator, 1980 to 2003, Volunteerism Personified.  Our Thanks”

Mike Zakrajsek with Phoenix Fire Department has agreed to take over as Frequency Coordinator.  Thanks Mike!

Next general meeting in Marana January 17th.

We need a new ad hoc committee through legislature for buildings.  Make it part of the fire code to the building. What do you do with the existing buildings?  We want to include buildings that are already existing, because it’s retroactive. How do you do that?  

Have ad hoc committee prepare a report.  You can’t talk inside the building, police and fire are the most effected. 

Joe Noce nominated Mike Lindsay to head the committee.  Sheila  Blevins 2nd the motion to form the new committee. 

Motion to adjourn by Ellen Anderson, 2nd by Joe Noce—meeting adjourned at 1113

